

## Lethbridge BMX Meeting

March 7, 2017

### Meeting #4 at London Drugs Lethbridge

Attendance – Janine D, Cory D, Deb W, Darren W, Tyler E, Chris F, Lindsey M

Meeting to Order – Meeting called to order at 7:07pm

Additions & Deletions –

Approval of Agenda – Chris – seconded by Deb – all in favour

Treasurers report – Treasurer gave report – details can be found in the secretary binder. Motion for approval of the treasurer report by Deb and seconded by Cory – all in favour

### OLD BUSINESS

Gate – Darren presented the blueprints for the gate. D.A. Building systems is starting to build the gate now. We will need some gravel/clay to build up the hill a bit as this gate will be wider than our current gate. The price is approx. \$20,000 + tax.

Advertising – What can we get for advertising on the front of the new gate? What kind of timeline would we offer advertising for? A removable decal and selling advertising for one BMX season at a time? Suggestion to advertise to our club the opportunity to advertise businesses on our new barrel gate....possibly \$500/year to advertise on the new barrel gate. Darren will post an advertisement for sponsorship requests for businesses to consider this opportunity – once the gate is installed we will determine how many advertising spots the gate will accommodate.

Darren presented the advertisement that he has created for the leisure guide – it looks fabulous!! Movie mill add is not yet ready as that advertising opportunity is not until May.

Feather Flag advertising \$200 for a feather flag advertising opportunity. This includes the cost of the flag. \$200 each year after to continue the advertising. Flags will be put out on all race nights.

Discussed creating/purchasing some business card sized advertising to hand out at the parade this summer.

Greg Hill Clinic – Greg Hill has had to cancel his camp with us. All riders who were registered have been refunded for the camp. Suggestion for Deb & Darren to run a camp being a reasonable rate of \$50 with the cost of the camp being a donation to the club. This Deb/Darren camp opportunity will be posted to let families know in order to plan – details about the camp regarding time, age groups, etc. will come at a later date. Motion to approve this replacement camp opportunity by Cory – seconded by Tyler.

Track Refresh – Nothing to add to this right now – once the weather is better we will get started on this.

Municipal Grant – April 28<sup>th</sup> is the deadline for this – not enough information yet to get started on this. Deb is still needing pricing information and labour information to build in to the quote. Tabled for now.

## NEW BUSINESS

2017 Jerseys – Darren presented the new design for Lethbridge BMX jerseys. We will order a variety of sizes to sell out of the moto shed. Lafarge is again sponsoring ½ the cost of the jerseys. We currently do not have another sponsor for the other half of the cost of the jersey. The opportunity is open for another sponsor or Lethbridge BMX will cover the cost. Darren will figure out sizes and place an order so that the jerseys will be here in time for the start of the year.

First Aid – We plan to make an emergency action plan to have at the track and a binder with copies of the emergency first aid certificates of club members. The expiry date for our recertification is April 30<sup>th</sup>. Janine will contact the first aid trainer regarding dates - April 1, 2, 8 seem to be dates that are available that work as a group.

Water – Will check with Sherri/Mike to see if we can still access a water tank at the track to start track prep – hoping for the beginning of April. Darren will contact Mike Herter to see if he can assist us with track prep.

Soil Tac – We need more soil tac – We would like to order now so it arrives in time for track prep. Cory made a motion to order the soil tac – seconded by Tyler.

Meeting adjourned at 8:18 pm

Next meeting scheduled for April 4, 2017